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Subject:Subject:Subject:Subject: Strong recommendation for Fiaz Mir- City Council Candidate
Date:Date:Date:Date: Wednesday, June 4, 2025 at 9:46:05 PM Pacific Daylight Time
From:From:From:From: Becky Hamilton
To:To:To:To: Matthew McLean

Dear Matt,

I’m writing in strong support of Fiaz Mir for the interim City Council Position #2. I’ve
known Fiaz as a thoughtful neighbor, engaged parent, fellow-pickleball enthusiast and
committed community member.

Fiaz has lived in Lake Forest Park for eight years — raising his family here, sending his
kids to Lake Forest Park Elementary, supporting local businesses, and staying active in
the life of our city. His passion for the community is deeply personal. He also brings an
exceptional professional background, including 12 years in city and regional planning,
with roles in local government and consulting for major agencies like LA Metro and the
State of California. Combined with his MBA from UCLA and experience in tech
leadership roles at companies like Amazon, Fiaz brings both policy depth and forward-
thinking problem-solving to the table.

He’s someone who understands the value of thoughtful growth, community character,
and responsible governance. I believe he would be a valuable addition to the City
Council.

Thank you for considering this outstanding candidate.

Thank you,
Becky Hamilton

206.331.9920


